## **Delaware Supplement**

Mark E. Irwin, Editor 6420 Shutt Road Spring Grove, PA 17362

Phone: 443-750-0842

Email:mirwin@meitrading.com

## Randall C. Mullen **Grand Commander**

## Dear Sir Knights,

In writing this month's insert, I find myself and along with all of us in the middle of a pandemic. It is my sincere hope that everyone is taking seriously the precautions that the CDC have recommended, and we will all make it through this period healthy. Presently all Masonic activities have been postponed until the end of April in the state of Delaware. At the end of this period, I hope we can reschedule the Spring degree work and my Grand Visitation to Trinity Commandery.

Our Grand Sessions went well in the middle of March. Even with the virus several sister jurisdictions were in attendance and this year's York Rite leaders were installed. Please take a moment and view the Delaware York Rite web site to see the new line of officers and their visitation dates. Come out and bring a Companion or Sir Knight with you and support your Commandery, Council or Chapter during these visits.

Please take this time to be safe and enjoy your families. Also, keep in mind the Knight Templar Eye Foundation with your donations.

The pancake syrup challenge conducted by Sir Knight Thomas Taylor raised over four hundred dollars to be shared between the York Rite Bodies charities. The state of Maryland won the challenge with the help of a few extra efforts. A good time was had by all who attended.

The Grand Commandery of Delaware have the funds to send a minister to the Holy Land. Please take the time to let your ministers know of this program and its availability to them. Information can be found on the Grand Encampment web site and you can always contact myself for further information. Let's work together so we can send a minister in the next year.

In closing, I pray that we all will come through this time stronger than ever. I know with faith in God and our brotherhood we can make it.

Yours Fraternally, Randy Mullen **Grand Commander** 

If you know a minister that would be a good candidate to take part in the Holy Land Pilgrimage, let the members of the Committee know. The new members are the Grand Commander Randall Mullen, Past Grand Commander John A. Eberly and Lawrence Biederman. All expenses are paid for by the Grand Commandery of Delaware. If you are interested in contributing to the fund to send a minister in the future, send your contributions made out to the Grand Commandery of Delaware and mark in the memo that it is for the Holy Land Pilgrimage.

Donations can be sent to the Grand Recorder at:

Mark Irwin 6420 Shutt Road Spring Grove, PA 17362

Thank you for your prayerful consideration of this valuable tool to help ministers in their efforts to preach the Gospel!

18 May 2020 Delaware 19